3-13-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # J.1 Public Comment

First Name Last Name Representing Support Oppose Concerned Total PC Address Phone Number Ward Email Address Date
0 0 1 1
Roberta Decker 1 None Provided None Provide None Provided rmdecker44@gmail.com March 13, 2024 at 3:18 PM



FW: Our City

Cali Shy <ShyC@reno.gov>
Wed 3/13/2024 3:27 PM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Hello,

Please see the general public comment below. It is not in reference to a particular item, but it references
council.

Best,

Cali Shy
* (She/Her/Hers)

» Planning Technician
Development Services

v 4 775-393-1039 (0) or 775-895-9019 (c)
ShyC@Reno.Gov
o s % W m E Working hours: Monday-Thursday 7am-5:30pm

RENO 1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89505
. Reno.Gov | Connect with us: 00006

From: Roberta <rmdecker44@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2024 3:18 PM

To: Reno Planning Commission <RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov>
Subject: Our City

Hello, I'm a Reno native and have lived here all my life. I'm a
senior citizen so I'm not young.:) My family and I are saddened
by the way our beautiful Reno and surrounding areas are.
There are so many apartments now, the wildlife is endangered,
the traffic, and the downsizing of lots for homes. It's very
maddening when we live in our beautiful homes and developers
come and want to build as many homes as they can for the
money on small lots, plus some aren't quality built homes and
this brings the value of our homes down. Our council should
really be caring and smart because we are going to be just like
California and their large cities. It's so sad. It's already too late
to fix these messes. We hope that our city leaders will take this
seriously and make big differences for the better of our people,
wildlife and Reno.



R. Decker
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